Resolution – Expression of Sympathy

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of City employee Donna Van Zutphen, on Sunday March 19th, 2023;

AND WHEREAS Donna worked for over 20 years with Animal Services as a full-time Shelter Services Officer;

AND WHEREAS Donna was dedicated to promoting responsible pet ownership, animal welfare and community safety within the City of Mississauga through her dedication to the education of residents and to compliance with by-laws;

AND WHEREAS Donna was a beloved co-worker with an inspirational work ethic and positive attitude who will be remembered as a knowledgeable and highly respected officer whose caring and concern for animals exemplified all that is best in Animal Services;

AND WHEREAS Donna will be dearly missed by her sons, Kyle and Dylan Van Zutphen;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the family of Donna Van Zutphen